

Retired Public Employees' Association of California

NEWSLETTER

Modesto Vintage Chapter 023

January 2020 - Issue No. 32

*CHAPTER OFFICERS

*President:

Janet Harwood

209-595-8060

jharw2305@gmail.com

*Vice President:

Vacant

*Secretary:

Mary Kailes

209-529-9250

mckailes@yahoo.com

*Treasurer:

Ray Bingham

209-523-3424

mdbingham@comcast.net

*Sunshine:

Kathleen DuBose

209-324-2060

vkdu97@gmail.com

Monthly Callers:

Kathleen Dubose:

209-324-2060

A-C

Florence Cardenas:

209-968-1284 209-523-3424 D-G & L-R

Dora Bingham: Lori Davidson:

209-524-6487

H-K S-Z

Newsletter:

Mary Kailes

209-529-9250

mckailes@yahoo.com

Area Director:

Al Fillon

akfintl@msn.com



* January 1:

New Year's Day!

* January 20:

Martin Luther King, Jr., Day

* January 21:

Chapter Luncheon, 12 Noon --

Program: Funstrummers



President's Message:

I would like to thank those who have volunteered to serve: Mary Kailes as Secretary and Ray Bingham as Treasurer. We still need a volunteer to fill the Vice President vacancy. At the meeting in January, we will all be sworn into our positions. I also want to give a big thank you to Kathleen DuBose for continuing to serve as our Sunshine Chairperson. Mary is still acting as our Newsletter Editor.

I wish you all a wonderful New Year! May it be full of hope, joy and happiness, and that you're able to enjoy it with those you love and the people you want to spend it with.



Janet Flauvood
President Pro Tem

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!

Future Meetings & Location:

The Season's

945 McHenry Avenue, Modesto

12 Noon—\$7.50

Reservations are requested. If you haven't been called, please phone your "monthly caller" listed on the first page. If you indicate to your caller you are coming, and then you don't attend, we still get charged for your meal — \$15.00!!

(3rd Tuesday of the Month)

2020: Jan. 21; Feb. 18; Mar. 17; Apr. 21 and May 19

Your lunch is COMPLIMENTARY in the month of your birthday. Drawings are held at the conclusion of each meeting usually for a chance to win a box of

SEE'S CANDY!



Birthdays

Best wishes are sent to all members who are celebrating a January
Birthday.

Please let your "caller" know if you have a birthday in January when you are called to confirm your attendance for our January luncheon. And, if you plan to attend, your lunch is on the house!

Illnesses

Get well wishes are sent to all who are not feeling well at this time and those recovering from an illness, injury or surgery.



TAX INFO:

- 1099-R tax forms are mailed by the end of January each year.
- If you recently moved, be sure to <u>update</u> your mailing address.
- You can access and download your tax statements online by logging in to myCalPERS.
- To request a duplicate or replacement 1099-R tax form by mail, contact CalPERS.
- Your 1099-R tax form includes the amount of retirement income you received during the tax year.

2020 RETIREMENT CHECK PAY DATES—NORTHERN CALIFORNIA

		Direct
		Deposit
<u>Month</u>	Mail Date	<u>Date</u>
January	1/29	1/31
February	2/26	2/28
March	3/30	4/1
April	4/29	5/1
May	5/28	6/1
June	6/29	7/1
July	7/29	7/31
August	8/28	9/1
September	9/29	10/1
October	10/28	10/30
November	11/25	12/1
December	12/30	1/4

Interesting New Year's Trivia

- 1. New Year celebrations are not new. The concept actually dates back to 2000 BC. The Mesopotamians used to celebrate New Year!
- 2. 1st January as New Year was never a standard practice. Romans for instance celebrated March 1 as New Year. Some other cultures went for winter solstice or summer equinox.
- 3. The Roman Catholic Church was the one to adopt 1st January as New Year, and the 1st January as the New Year was marked by the Georgian Calendar.
- 4. 1st January was accepted as New Year in 46 BC by Julius Caesar. England and the American colonies of England adopted the date a long time later in 1752.
- 5. The month of January derives its name from a two-faced God named Janus. Janus' one face looked forward while the other looked backward.
- 6. New Year is usually considered to be the best time for making resolutions. Resolutions usually mean people want to give up some bad habits and pick up some good habits, but resolutions may not necessarily be about habits
- 7. New Year gifts also date back to ancient times when the Persians used to gift eggs symbolizing productivity.
- 8. Whatever New Year traditions we speak of are actually meant for bringing good luck. For instance, eating black-eyed peas on the day of New Year is believed to bring good luck in several parts of the United States.
- 9. Speaking of traditions, we cannot miss out on the Estonian practice of eating 7, 9 or 12 meals on the eve of New Year. They believe that eating that many meals will give them the strength of that many people in the year that follows.
- 10. Finnish people have a weird tradition which goes by the name molybdomancy. This is all about telling fortunes. A small amount of lead is melted in a small pan using a small stove. The melted metal is then thrown into a bowl full of cold water. The liquid metal solidifies and the resulting shape of the solid metal is then analyzed in candle light to tell the fortune of a person in the coming year.
- 11. People of Denmark practice throwing dishes at the doorsteps of other people. This is believed to bring many new friends to the person on whose doorsteps the dishes are thrown.
- 12. Denmark also has a custom of making an evening meal ending with Kransekage. This is actually the name of a dessert which is actually a cone-shaped cake with a steep slope. The cake is then decorated with flags and firecrackers.
- 13. Spanish tradition is to eat 12 grapes at midnight of 31st December. While eating these grapes, Spaniards will make wishes. This tradition is believed to bring good luck for those who practice it. This grape eating tradition started back in 1895.

New Year's Trivia, continued:

- **14.** Then we have Japan where the bells in Buddhist Temples are rung 108 times. They do this to welcome the God of New Year known as Toshigami.
- **15.** Talk of Greek traditions and you will find kremmida or onions hanging on their doors. They hang the onions on their doors on New Year's Eve wishing their children goodwill.
- **16.** Greeks also have the tradition of breaking pomegranates right at their doorsteps. This tradition is believed to bring good luck and prosperity.
- 17. New Year's Eve has a special name in Belgium. It is known as Sint Sylvester Vooranvond. People in this country toast with customary champagne and children write letters to godparents or parents on the day of New Year.
- **18.** New Year is celebrated by several special foods in different countries. For example, in Southern US, Ireland, Germany and Italy leafy greens and legumes are associated with financial fortune.
- 19. Japanese eat long noodles on New Year. Long noodles signify long life.
- **20.** In Portugal, Hungary, Austria and Cuba, pork is a standard New Year food and it signifies prosperity and progress.
- 21. Greece, Mexico and Netherlands go for ring-shaped pastries and cakes which signify that the year has come to a full circle.
- 22. For ancient Greeks, flooding of Nile every year marked the beginning of New Year.
- 23. By popping open a bubbly bottle is how many people celebrate the New Year. In America alone, during the holiday season, 360 million glasses of sparkling wine are consumed every year.
- **24.** The most common New Year resolutions include: 'quit smoking', 'lose weight', 'stay healthy and fit', 'save more money' and 'get (more) organized'.
- 25. Most English speakers traditionally sing the song 'Auld Lang Syne'. It is actually a very old song from Scotland and was first published in 1796 by poet Robert Burns in the book titled Scots Musical Museum. The literal translation of 'Auld Lang Syne' is 'old long since' and actually means 'times gone by'.
- 26. The Dutch people launch fireworks and burn Christmas tree bonfires on streets during the New Year Eve. The reason they do this is that burning Christmas tree bonfires signify purging of the old and launching fireworks refer to welcoming the new.
- 27. As far as the United States is concerned, the most popular tradition is that of dropping the New Year Ball in New York City's Times Square exactly at 11:59 PM. The ball goes through a minute-long descent and hits the ground at the stroke of midnight.
- **28.** The dropping of the New Year Ball is actually a pretty new tradition that started in 1907. Though currently the ball is made of Waterford Crystal, it was originally made of wood and iron.
- 29. America has another pretty popular New Year tradition, which is known as the Rose Bowl. The tradition started back in 1890 featuring the Rose Parade in California's Pasadena. The parade features floats festooned with eighteen (18) million flowers.
- **30.** In Australia's Sydney Harbour, the shoreline stretching 40 miles is crowded by more than a million people just for watching the fireworks show.